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Birthdays 

Upcoming Dates 

Term 3  Week 2   Issue 20  26th July 2019 

JUL Monday 

29th 

First Aid and CPR 

training—Nhill  

AUG Thursday 1st Hockey 7s 

 Friday 2nd Athletic sports day 

 Tuesday 

13th 

Kinder visit 

 19 –23 Book week 

 Friday 30th Father’s Day footy 

SEP Thursday 

19th 

School Concert 

We wish the following students a very Happy 

Birthday: 

Mia Grover: Tuesday 30th July 

Clayton Hiscock: Tuesday 

30th July 

 

Congratulations to the following students 

who were presented with Student of the 

Week awards at assembly last Friday: 

Foundation: Sophie 

Year 1: Riley 

Year 2/3: Trinity 

Year 4/5/6: Frazer 

Students of the Week 



The purpose of this roster is to have a group 

of people available to fix any small 

maintenance issues that arise. If they occur 

in your month, you may be called upon to 

help.  

July/August 

Chris Schnaars, Peter Bone, 

Nathan Albrecht, Stephen Allen, 

Clint Beattie, Josh Bedford, 

Shane Grover, Johnny Muller, Dean 

Wheaton 

Maintenance Roster 

Do you need firewood? 

From the Principal 

Staff surprised students on Wednesday with 

a dress up day. 

 

Thank you, Mrs Croot 

Mrs Sharon Croot has been filling in for Mrs 

Jessica Mason as Integration Aide while 

Jessica completes a 4-week teaching 

practicum as part of her studies. 

Contact Alana on 

0409 367 128 

It’s great to see the students have hit the 

ground running in Term 3.  Student 

engagement in their learning has been very 

positive.  Well done! 

Athletics Day 

Our Athletics Day is planned for Friday next 

week (August 2) and we’re hoping for suitable 

weather.  A program for the day will be 

distributed mid next week, so you will be able 

to see what events are happening and when.   

Students have been practicing for events 

during their PE lessons. 

We require adult volunteers to assist on the 

day, in particular to supervise the field event 

rotations.  Please let your child’s teacher know 

if you are happy to help in this way. 

Concert – mark the date 

Students have been introduced to our concert 

for this year – The X Factory.  This will be held at 

the Nhill Civic Centre on Thursday September 

19. 

Every blessing for your week, 

Damon Prenzler 

Staff Christmas in July 

Welcome back, Peaches 

This week we welcomed Peaches back to 

school after a period of brumation. She’s 

looking well rested. 



 

Chapel  this week was held in the Multi 

Purpose Room at 9am. It was  run by 

Mr Prenzler. Parents and friends are 

always invited to join us and stay for 

morning tea and coffee. 

Devotional Thought 

Chapel 

An incredible personal gift 

He went into the presence of Pilate and asked 

for the body of Jesus. Pilate gave orders for the 

body to be given to Joseph. So Joseph took it, 

wrapped it in a new linen sheet, and placed it 

in his own tomb, which he had just recently 

dug out of solid rock. Then he rolled a large 

stone across the entrance to the tomb and 

went away. (verses 58-60) 

Read Matthew 27:55–66 

Joseph must have had an incredible love for 

Jesus to have given him such a gift: a tomb 

newly carved out of rock. What a wonderful 

gift for someone who had once said he didn’t 

have a place to lay his head. How appropriate 

that at the lowest point of Jesus’ humiliation he 

was given a worthy gift that will be 

remembered forever whenever people tell the 

Easter story. 

Joseph must have been a man of great 

courage. At a time when the leaders had 

jeered and scoffed at Jesus and the crowds 

had asked for his crucifixion, Joseph went 

boldly to Pilate and asked that he be allowed 

to give Jesus a decent burial. But he did more 

than that. In this emergency he gave him the 

tomb that he had prepared for his own 

personal use, together with a new linen sheet, 

so that the crucified body of Jesus would be 

given the dignity it deserved. 

Jesus is worthy of our best gifts. He who was 

prepared to suffer and die in great indignity for 

us deserves the best of all gifts, our genuine 

love and personal sacrifice and denial. Our gift 

to Jesus can be made to the least of his 

brothers and sisters—people in need who cross 

our path and need our help. 

Because of your great love 

for me, Jesus, help me to be 

kind and generous to others, 

especially those who really 

need help. Amen. 

 

Chapel Offering 

At today’s Chapel $1.00  was collected 

and will go to the Maw Per Koh 

orphanage school in Myanmar. So far this 

year, $771.50 has been generously 

received from Chapel offerings. Thank you 

for blessing our sister school in Myanmar.  

Worship News 

Please see below for this week’s church 

service times; 

Nhill:  11 am 

Woorak:  9 am 

Jeparit: 9 am 

Church Office: 5391 1223 

Prayer of the Week 

Each week we pray for someone in our 

School Community. This week we pray 

for…….. 

 Trinity and Zara Rethus and their family 

 Stella and Kelsey Schnaars and their 

family 

https://lutheranchurchofaustralia.cmail20.com/t/t-l-bjdzdl-muhirtrlh-t/


P & F Fundraiser 

 

Thanks to the P & F who are once again raising 

money for the school. This time they are selling 

their delicious donuts to the local businesses. 

We appreciate the hard work that they put 

in…. and also any stray donut that comes our 

way. 

Around the classrooms 



Premier’s Reading  

Challenge 

Child Safety 

Students across all year 

levels will be revising 

Cyber Safety and how 

to protect themselves 

online. Key messages 

that you can also 

reinforce at home 

include; Informing students that nothing ever 

disappears from cyberspace; online 

behaviour and comments become a digital 

imprint visible to potential friends, employers 

etc….At Nhill Lutheran School, we strongly 

encourage parents to develop appropriate 

on-line boundaries for their children. If you 

would like more information and advice, 

please visit the government Cyber Safety 

website at www.cybersafetyhelp.gov.au.  

 

The Premier’s Reading Challenge ends this 

term. 

Please make sure that each book is added to 

the online list  and marked as finished when 

completed. 

Student Fundraising 

Initiatives 
Australia’s Got Talent 

School Lunches 

Please note that  due to the closure of Olivers 

Café, there will be no lunch orders until further 

notice. 

Amaya, Charli and Rachel are selling slime every 

day of the school week. On Mondays and 

Fridays they are teaching other students how to 

make slime.  

Small bags of slime are $3 and medium bags are 

$4.50. 

Half of the money raised is being donated to the  

Cancer Council and the rest will cover the cost 

of the ingredients. 

Shilah, Eden and Stella are making and selling 

bookmarks to raise funds for the Smith family. 

The bookmarks are $3 each. 

Keep your eye out this Sunday for the new 

series of Australia’s Got Talent on Channel 7.  

One of the contestants is related to Shilah 

and Clayton Hiscock and also to Mrs Koning. 

Her name is Jennifer Anderson and we are 

sure she would appreciate our support. 



 


